SOUTH CAROLINA PLANNING EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF THE TELEPHONE CONFERENCE MEETING

 Held on Wednesday, October 31, 2007

10:00 a.m.


Members Present:
Steve Riley, Chairman; Dennis Lambries, Vice-Chairman; Donna London, and Phil England, Committee Members.
Members Absent: 
Terry Farris, Committee Member
Guests Present:
Amy Maxwell, S.C. Soil & Water Conservation Society


1. CALL TO ORDER
The Chairman called the telephone conference meeting to order at 10:02 a.m.

2. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT COMPLIANCE
Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, and mailed in compliance with the Freedom of Information Act

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

There were no changes to the agenda.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

a. Minutes of the meetings of October 16, 2007.

Phil England moved to approve and Dennis Lambries seconded.  The motion was approved with a vote of 4-0.  
5. NEW BUSINESS
a. Consideration of a request for accreditation of S. C. Soil & Water Conservation Society “Balancing Growth with Environmental Integrity in Urban Development” as qualifying for Continuing Education credit.

Phil England moved to approve.  Dennis Lambries seconded.  The committee had a few questions for Ms. Maxwell, which she answered.  They also conveyed positive comments to her regarding the proposed program.  The motion was approved for a one-time approval for a maximum of three hours of continuing education credits with a vote of 4-0.  

b. Consideration of granting approval of any education programs certified by APA/AICP as qualifying for Certification Maintenance (CM) credit excluding books or self-directed (home study) courses, as qualifying for Continuing Education Credit.
Phil England moved to approve.  Donna London seconded.  The motion was approved with a vote of 4-0.
c. Consideration of a request for exemption from continuing education requirements for those with an MPA or ICMA Credentialed Managers.
There was general discussion among the members that the Committee had previously determined not to grant additional exemptions for any class of persons regarding Orientation Training and there was not support for opening the gates to exemptions for Continuing Education training.  There was some discussion about whether a city or county manager was actually subject to these training requirements, but it was agreed that the Committee was not in the position to provide legal advice or guidance on such matters.  No action was taken.
6. ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to conduct, Donna London moved to adjourn at 10:12 a.m. and Phil England seconded.  The motion was approved with a vote of 4-0.
APPROVED
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